Important Update on Our Golf Course: Irrigation Upgrade Underway

We are currently upgrading our irrigation system to enhance playing conditions,
replacing the existing system installed in 1991. For up-to-date course conditions, please
call the golf shop at 937-748-322.

Frequently Asked Questions:

e How long will this project take?

The estimated completion date is January 31, 2025.

e How will the construction affect playability?

Construction will primarily occur in the rough areas, near tee boxes and select
areas between holes. Typically, only 1 to 2 holes will be under construction at a
time, so you may encounter construction staff on those holes, although
equipment will be visible on several holes around the course.

e What should | expect on the temporary holes?

e Hole 4 will temporarily be divided into two holes:

o A Par 4, approximately 350 yards, from the original Hole 4 tee to a
temporary green. Once on the temporary green, an automatic two putt will
be awarded after your first attempt.

o A 130-yard Par 3 from a temporary tee in Hole 4 fairway to the original
Hole 4 green.

e The course will play under its usual Par 71 during the construction period,
depending on which hole is closed.

e Why must a hole be closed?

To ensure the safety of golfers and construction crews, those holes under
construction must be completely bypassed during this upgrade.

e Why wasn't this project done during the off-season?

The irrigation upgrade project requires four to six months of favorable weather for
completion. Winter conditions could delay progress and affect turf recovery,
making it impractical to perform the work during that time.

e Temporary Hole Schedule:

Beginning Monday, September 23, we may have temporary golf holes in place
due to the irrigation system installation. This means one of the original 18 holes
will be divided into two temporary holes with a temporary green and tee.

e We will reduce greens fees accordingly if the full 18 holes are not available.
For exact course conditions, please call the golf shop 24 hours before your tee
time. Note that all Saturday and Sunday tee times will feature the original 18
holes with standard greens fees.

Thank you for your patience and understanding as we make these important
improvements, which will improve our golf course and its playability for years to come.



